

Cyclone Chapter of SHRM Meeting Minutes



at First National Bank June 8, 2017

The meeting was called to order by Jessica Stolee at 8:00 a.m.

Present: 23 Human Resource Professionals

Introductions, Announcements, and Accomplishments:

- Attendees introduced themselves and their place of work.
- Susan Francis from Powerfilm announced their company recently laid off several positions and if you are looking qualified candidates for various positions, please see her.
- Deb Malsom shared their *Excellence in the Workplace* professional development series for 2017. Meetings are held at the DMACC campus the first Tuesday of the month. Next meeting is August 1, 2017. Through the partnership with our chapter, members will are able to attend for free. Cyclone17 is the code that should be entered in order for Cyclone SHRM Members to use.
- Deb Malsom reminded members of a job opportunity that will be coming available for high level HR position with a salary of \$80,000-\$100,000 per year in Ames. Please see her if interested.

Financials:

The May 2017 financial report was attached to the meeting announcement. May's ending balances were:

- Checking \$22,089.75
- Savings \$3,779.73
- CD #1 \$8,866.71
- CD #2 \$5,249.98

Motion was made and seconded to approve the May 31, 2017, financials as presented. Motion carried.

Minutes:

The minutes of the May 11, 2017, meeting were posted on the chapter website and attached to the meeting announcement. Deb Malsom noted one change regarding Brenda Dryer announcing Internship program a through the Ames Chamber of Commerce. Motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes as amended. Motion carried.

Membership Report:

No update

Education Update:

Today's program has been approved for 1.5 HRCI credits and SHRM credits.

Technology Update:

No report.

Diversity Update:

Michelle Stotts reminder members that it's not too soon to begin thinking about next year's program and what topics you as members want to see.

Foundation Update:

No report.

New Business:

None

Old Business:

- Jessica reminded members of our continued discussion on how to use excess funds. One of the ideas discussed was to offer scholarships to attend Iowa SHRM Conference. We hope to have more information to share with members. If you have ideas on how to use excess funds, please see Jessica or any Executive Committee member.
- Executive Committee is looking for volunteers 2018 officers of the Cyclone Chapter Executive Committee. Please consider volunteering especially for the Membership position which is a three year commitment.

Business meeting adjourned.

Program:

Officer Hicks at Iowa State University Police Department presented "Violent Incident Response Training (VIRT)".

Closing

Meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m. The next meeting will be on July 13, 2017.

Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl Baker Secretary/Treasurer